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S T A T E  O F  M I C H I G A N 

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS OF THE COUNTY OF ALLEGAN 

AREA AGENCY ON AGING OF WESTERN MICHIGAN (AAAWM)—APPROVE 
ANNUAL IMPLEMENTATION PLAN (AIP) FY2022 
 
 WHEREAS, in August of 2021 the State Commission on 
Services to the Aging will be securing funds for services 
and programs to help older adults within Region 8 (Counties 
of Allegan, Ionia, Kent, Lake, Mason, Mecosta, Montcalm, 
Newaygo, and Osceola) for the period from October 1, 2021 
to September 30, 2022; and 
 WHEREAS, the AAAWM Board of Directors accepted the AIP 
on June 28, 2021, and has submitted it to the Allegan 
County Board of Commissioners for review and approval 
before August 2, 2021; and 
 WHEREAS, on July 21, 2021, the Allegan County’s 
Commission on Aging (COA) reviewed this plan. 
 THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, that in accordance with all 
statutes and policies governing the AAAWM, the Allegan 
County Board of Commissioners supports the AIP for FY2022 
as presented. 







Allegan County Board of Commissioners 

AAAMW FY 2022 AIP Summary 

The Annual Implementation Plan (AIP), is quite a collaborative effort. Really touching 
each department here at AAAWM. 

The Plan highlighted some successes form this past year and fiscal year 2021. In 
particular, concerning the adjustments made due to the Covid-19 Pandemic.  

Successes: 
From changing how meals are delivered, to transportation, and even remote training for 
caregivers, it has been an all hands-on-deck experience.    

Challenges: 
One is simply fatigue from loved ones unable to attend day programs or gather and 
enjoy congregate meals.  

The Pandemic put real stress on caregivers  both family caregivers and home health 
staff.  

The shortage of Direct Care Workers (DCW) created all kinds of havoc. The continued 
shortage does pose a threat to the home and community-based care model. It is a real 
crisis, and this is mentioned in the report.  

Positives:
There are a few positives moving forward. The Diversity, Equity, and Inclusion mandate 
is taken seriously and growing in development. AAAWM created an internal committee 
to research these issues and make recommendations to the broader staff.  

Four (4) staff members will be attending training at the state headquarters in the fall and 
winter months. The trainings will be 4 half day sessions. Once these staff have 
completed the training, the remaining AAAWM staff can be trained as well.  

One new service that was added last fiscal year, but not fully developed due to the 
Covid-19 Pandemic, is Options Counseling. There is renewed effort to further develop 
that service, and funding has been set aside for it.  

All in all, getting the Annual Implementation Plan together is a lengthy process. The final 
full length plan is schedule to be submitted June 28, 2021 after the AAAWM Board 
gives their approval.  
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